
Stow Creek Township Meeting September 12th, 2023   

 

Present: Mayor Cruzan, Committeemen; Tom Burton, Dave Shivers, Clerk / Treasurer; Ron Campbell, 

Solicitor; Rebecca Bertram, Asst Clerk; Bruce Porter 

Guest; Chief Mayhew 

Mayor Cruzan Lead the Flag salute. 

Mr. Burton prayed for guidance and wisdom 

Minutes approved (Burton, Shivers) as sent out.  

The Mayor reported about Diamond Materials cease and desist order for violating numerous Ordinances 

on the books in Stow Creek. He also requested the Housing Officer issue a citation for violation of the 

site plan that they had submitted to the planning board. He also mentioned the new Convenience 

stickers were ordered.  

Mr. Burton discussed getting the old dump site mowed off in the near future. There was also discussion 

about the ongoing well monitoring of this location. He also mentioned that the pipe that goes under 

Sandwash Road is washing out around the edges.  He was concerned about the road being damaged and 

asked Homan Contracting what the cost would be to repair this area.  He said between $2000.00 and 

$2500.00.  The Treasurer stated funds were available for the repair.  A motion was made (Burton, 

Shivers) to authorize the repair.  He also reported that the E Waste building was emptied last week.  

Mr. Shivers said the gate needs to be put up at the Convenience Center for the brush area.  

The Solicitor said she is addressing the spotlighting Ordinance issue with the State.  

Chief Mayhew said the Township is 5 years away from purchasing a new Fire Truck. Build time 4 years 

plus 1 year spec package.  Cost is estimated to be about 1 million dollars. He said the Fire Co. tries to 

purchase a truck every 10 years, keeping the vehicles for a maximum 30 years. He also mentioned he 

wants to send a notice to the residents of the Township to have a 911 mailbox/driveway markers 

installed to aid in the location in case of an emergency.  

The Treasurer submitted the Treasurers report electronically.  A motion was made (Shivers, Burton) to 

pay the bills and adjourn the meeting.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Ron Campbell Sr.   RMC 


